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SKITTLES 
EVENING 

 
Following the success of the  

Skittles Evening earlier this year, 
we are arranging another one on 

Saturday 10th October at  

The Rose and Crown,  
Thurnby 

 

Menu at £7.95 
Lasagne & Chips 

Sausage, Mash & Veg 
Cottage Pie & Veg 

Faggots, Chips & Peas 
 

Please send your cheque to Frank Russell  
(address in programme) 
payable to Frank Russell 

(or see him on a walk) 

MAP-READING SEMINARS 
Following requests from sev-

eral walk leaders, we have 

put on a series of Elemen-

tary Map-Reading and Navi-

gation Seminars this year. 

They proved very popular 

and useful, so we are offer-

ing further seminars, open 

to all members of the Leices-

ter group. 

 

Each seminar is restricted to 

three participants, and lasts 

from 1.30pm to about 5pm on 

designated Wednesdays and  

Saturdays in August and Sep-

tember this year. 90 minutes is 

spent indoors on theory, fol-

lowed by about two hours out-

doors practical at Newton Har-

court. Each participant needs to 

bring their own Silva-type com-

pass. 

 

If you would like to take part 

or need more information, 

please phone Dave Siddons 

on 0116 2887457 by August 

10th with a list of the days 

you would be available. If 

you can be flexible with your 

dates, that helps with the 

organisation.   

Seminar dates available: 

 
Wednesdays  
26th Aug, 9th Sep, 23rd Sep 
 
Saturdays  
22nd Aug, 5th Sep, 19th Sep  

Tucked away at the foot of 
Ambion Hill is King Dick’s 
Well where King Richard III 
reputedly took his last drink 
before battle. The pyramid 
enclosing the well was 
erected much later. On top 
of the hill is the recently 
laid-out Sundial Garden 
with a coronet seemingly 
‘hoop-la’d’ on the sundial 
pinnacle 
 
John Forgham 

 

The Ramblers in Leicestershire and Rutland 
have been carrying out a rolling survey of the 
entire rights-of-way network every four years 
since 2001, and are part way through the 
2013- 2016 cycle. Over 50% of the paths have 
already been surveyed, and we are looking 
for volunteers to check the remaining 
squares before the end of 2016. 
 
In order to make this task easy Leicestershire 
and Rutland have been split into five kilometre 
squares and individuals can pick any square 
anywhere in the region not yet checked and walk 
the paths and report any faults, such as broken 
stiles, missing signs etc. 
 
Volunteers will be issued with a monitoring pack 
containing a map of the square selected with 
footpath numbers marked.   Detailed instructions 
of how to conduct the survey with a printed 
schedule to report findings are included.  Very 
detailed sketch maps of individual paths will be 
supplied to ease the identification of trouble 
spots. 
 
If you feel that a whole 5km square is more than 
you are able to tackle, the Ramblers nationally 
are launching a campaign called The Big Path-

watch to be launched on July13th to run for 
at least three months, where members and 
the public will be invited to check just a one 
kilometre square, either by downloading a 
phone app, or downloading the square from 
the Ramblers website. Problems will then 
be fed back to the Central Office, who will in 
turn analyse them and pass them to the 
highway authority.  
 
This will not supersede our long-term activ-
ity, but will augment it, and we will try to 
ensure effort is not duplicated. Full details 
of this project were in the recent Walk 
Magazine, and will also appear in the immi-
nent edition of Write of Way. 
 
Surveys of this nature are very important at 
the present time with severe County Coun-
cil cutbacks in the offing.  We must all be 
vigilant to prevent any deterioration in the 
state of the footpath network and try to 
maintain them “easy to use”. 
 

If you can assist please contact 
John Jackson on 0116 286 5735 or 
contact any committee member. 

Leicestershire Footpath Survey — 
Volunteers Wanted 



 

This was the toughest walk of the 
week 
Involving an ascent of 3500 feet 
Up the length of the Irini Gorge then 
up mountain to gain 
The flat lands of the Omalas Plain 
 
Friday 
In the Samaria Gorge 7 hours we 
spent 
Down in the ravine after a long de-
scent. 
Stepping stones were fun and there 
was much joking, 
When one of our group slipped and 
got a good soaking! 
 
Saturday 
A coastal walk from Agia Roumeli to 
Loutro - 
A beautiful coastline along which to 
go. 
 
Sunday 
Straight up the mountainside from 
the coast was our way 
We left a big French group behind in 
our sway. 
Local food and drink in a village tav-
erna, 
Followed by a walk right through the 
gorge of Aradena 

 
And every day we rambled on. 
Veronica rambled in more ways 
than one. 
And every day it was very hot, 
And Eileen went to the toilet a lot! 

OUR YOUNGEST LEADER! 

 

 

 

9-year old Harry Teasdale is our 
latest and youngest walk leader! 
 
He is a pupil at Fairfield School 

Loughborough and  is seen here 

leading the walk on  Tuesday 

14th April from Park Hill Golf 

Club. 

 
The route was from the golf 

club to Rearsby mill to 

Ratcliffe-on-the-Wreake 

towards Cossington then 

back to the golf club via 

Ratcliffe College. 

He was assisted by his 

granddad Howard Watmore 

Our walks prograrmme continues to 
grow, and for the current season we 
have added more walks to the Satur-
day morning programme. Owing to 
an injury, Diana Baxter has been un-
able to organise these this time, and 
we are grateful to Bob Collins for tak-
ing over. 
 
It is a puzzle why the leisurely strolls on 
many Thursday mornings haven’t at-
trected more members. These are specifi-
cally designed for those who, for what-

ever reason, just can’t cope with 
longer, faster walks, but just want a 
short leisurely stroll  of around 3 
hours of 3 miles or so, with a get-
together for a meal in the pub with 
the other Thursday walkers at the 
end. 
 
Remember, too, that you can come 
on any coach ramble, and just do 
your own walk or come with a  
friend and enjoy a leisurely stroll 
and perhaps an afternoon explor-
ing  

More Walks than Ever ... 

In May this year, Mike Goodrich 
and a number of our Group 
went off to Crete on a walking 
holiday. Chris Bancroft has cap-
tured the occasion in verse ... 
 
Monday 
It was the Bank Holiday, first Monday 
in May 
When ten Leicester Ramblers went 
away. 
Off for adventure and walking on 
Crete, 
With retsina to drink and moussaka to 
eat 
 
Tuesday 
From Pariochora to Krios beach 
Along the coast until Elafonsi we 
reach. 
It was very hot and bright and thirty 
degree, 
So some cooled off with a dip in the 
sea. 
 
Wednesday 
Along the coast but with lots of ascent 
In the heat of the day to Sougia we 
went. 
One of our party could go on no more; 
Firemen and a boat ride saw her to 
her door 
 
Thursday 
(General election day in the UK 
Had we all voted before we came 
away?) 

Walking in  CRETEWalking in  CRETEWalking in  CRETEWalking in  CRETE    


